
 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda 

April 25th, 2020 

 

1. Call to Order – Dr. David Good, D.O., President OKACOFP 

2. Recognition of National Visitors – Dr. David Good, DO 

3. National ACOFP Update – Dr. Nicole Bixler, DO, FACOFP, President-elect 

ACOFP 

4. Approval of minutes from the April 2019 Meeting 

5. Treasurer’s Report – Dr. Rebecca D. Lewis, DO, Secretary/Treasurer 

OKACOFP 

6. ACOFP Congress of Delegates Report – Dr. David Good, DO 

7. Nominating Committee Report – Dr. David Good, DO 

8. Old Business 

9. New Business 

a. Election of Officers 

b. Oath of Office – Dr. Nicole Bixler, DO, FACOFP 

c. Presentation of Presidential Plaque – Dr. Erin Balzer, DO, President-

elect OKACOFP 

10. Adjournment 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
April 25, 2019 

 

1. The meeting was called to order by Rebecca Lewis D.O., president. Dr. Lewis recognized the national 
visitors and introduced Robert C Deluca D.O. FACOFP dist, national ACOFP president. 
 
2. Dr. Deluca started opening remarks by stating this is the first state he has visited since becoming 
president. He outlined upcoming changes including changes certification, advocacy and the hiring of a 
new Executive Director, Bob Moore. He talked about the future of the osteopathic profession and the 
preservation of osteopathic identity. 
 
3. Minutes from the annual meeting of 4/26/2018 were approved. 
 
4. Michael K Cooper D.O. FACOFP gave the treasurer's report. The Financial report outlined all credits 
and debits since the last annual meeting. There is currently a balance of $72,478.84 in the bank. The 
financial report was improved. 
 
5. Dr. Lewis gave the report from the Congress of delegates and the annual meeting. Resolutions 
included gun safety policy, allowing MDs to join the ACOFP and maintaining the osteopathic component 
in board exams. Athena Chatzigiannidis, OMS IV was elected student governor on the national Board of 
Governors of ACOFP. 
 
6. Bret Traxler, OMS I, student chapter president, gave the student report. He reported that the students 
were trying to hold monthly meetings with a variety of speakers from different facets of family medicine 
in order to highlight the broad-spectrum of the specialty. He also stated that the students wished to hold 
a back-to-school barbecue in August. 
 
7. Dr. Lewis gave the nominating committee report: David good D.O., president (automatic), Erin Balzer, 
D.O., president elect; Jason Hill, D.O., VP; Rebecca Lewis, D.O., secretary/treasurer, Lane Subera, D.O. 
FACOFP, trustee; Tim Moser, D.O. FACOFP, trustee; Duane Koehler, D.O. FACOFPdist, trustee, Trudy 
Milner, D.O., trustee. All were elected in block by acclimation. 
 
8. Dr. Deluca administered the office to Dr. Good. 
 
9. Dr. Good presented the presidential plaque to Dr. Lewis. Dr. Lewis then honored Dr. Cooper for his 19 
years of service as secretary/treasurer of the state society. He will be presented with an A. T. Still bust 
when it arrives. 
 
10. Dr. Good adjourned the meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Michael K Cooper D.O. FACOFP 


